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COBRAS CLUB NEWSLETTER 

November 5, 2014 

 President Phil Barton called the meeting to order at Godfathers Pizza on 

West Broadway in Council Bluffs, Iowa at 7:15 PM. 

Secretary Lynn Fehr read the minutes of the October 1, 2014 meeting.  Gus 

Wielandt made a motion to accept the minutes as read.  The motion was seconded 

by Dale Parker. Motion carried. 

Treasurer Dale Parker gave the Treasurer’s report.  A motion was made by 

Gus Wielandt to accept the Treasurer’s report as read. Motion was seconded and 

carried. 

OLD BUSINESS 

Phil Barton gave a report on the Saturday October 4 Fun Fly.  It was quite 

windy that day.  Phil installed a motion sensor light in the outhouse.  Gus Wielandt 

had painted the outhouse door.  Gus has not installed the vent pipe for the outhouse 

yet. 

NEW BUSINESS 

Phil Barton announced that we will have our Second Saturday Fun Fly on 

November 8.  Lunch will be served.  If it is too windy come out and hanger fly. 

We nominate club officers in November of each year.   Vice President Dean 

Dingman sent a letter to Secretary Lynn Fehr that he would be unable to serve the 

next year. Officers who are willing to serve another year and were nominated: 

Phil Barton – President, Lynn Fehr – Secretary, Dale Parker – Treasurer, and 

Chuck Hall – Safety officer.  Gus Wielandt was nominated for the new Vice 

President. Election of officers will be held at the December meeting. 

Dale Parker reported that there is a problem with the club’s big tractor and 

how to repair it. 

With no further business the meeting adjourned at 8:00 PM. 

 

SHOW AND TELL 

Lynn Fehr brought numerous items to sell from Bud Kilnoski.  The items 

were servos, electric brushless motors, 5 cell batteries and an incidence meter. 

Phil Barton showed a key chain video camera. 

 

Lynn Fehr 

Secretary 

 


